- 2 -

[image: image1.wmf] 

PERM

ANENT COUNCIL

 

OEA/Ser.G
CP/SA.1817/11
16 September 2011
Original: Spanish
Record of the special meeting of September 13, 2011
CP/ACTA 1817/11

The Permanent Council held a special meeting under the chairmanship of Ambassador Jorge Skinner-Klee, Permanent Representative of Guatemala, to receive Her Excellency Michaëlle Jean, UNESCO Special Envoy for Haiti. The meeting was called to order at 10:20 a.m.


In opening the meeting, the Permanent Council Chair referred to the tenth anniversary of the September 11, 2001 terrorist attacks on the United States. The Permanent Council observed a minute of silence in memory of the victims of those attacks.

Her Excellency Michaëlle Jean, UNESCO Special Envoy for Haiti, then made a presentation on education in Haiti in the context of National Pact for Education, the process of reconstruction, and that country’s development agenda. 


Ms. Jean opened her presentation with a historical overview of the country and appealed to member countries of the Organization to “build bridges, mobilize cooperation institutions, and facilitate investment in the Americas for the reconstruction of Haiti.” Continuing, she acknowledged the efforts the Organization has been making to help Haiti become a more secure and stable country, and said that “no other organization is more suitable to do this work.”


Citing the National Pact for Education, Ms. Jean noted UNESCO’s commitment to its implementation, the goal being an accessible, universal, and quality education system. 


Following the presentation by Ms. Jean, the representatives of Haiti, Canada, Colombia, Brazil, and Saint Kitts and Nevis–on behalf of the CARICOM member states–El Salvador, United States, Venezuela, Mexico, Dominica, Uruguay, Dominican Republic, Bolivia, and Grenada thanked the United Nations representative for her remarks, describing them as a call to action and to mobilization, to which they remained committed. 

For his part, the Chair of the Permanent Council thanked Ms. Michaëlle Jean for her visit and for the presentation she made, saying it called for deep reflection on the courage needed to face unimaginable difficulties and reiterated that the OAS member states stood ready and willing to renew and strengthen efforts to facilitate the rebuilding of Haiti and integral development for the Haitian people.

The Assistant Secretary General of the Organization, Ambassador Albert R. Ramdin, thanked Ms. Jean expressed for the thoughts she outlined and noted that support for Haiti was a priority on the Organization’s agenda. He noted, as well, several initiatives undertaken by the OAS to support reconstruction in Haiti, specifically those related to support for strengthening democracy and governance and the civil registry and cadastre projects. 


The full text of the presentations are included in the minutes of the meeting, document CP/ACTA 1817/11.


The meeting was adjourned at 12:14 p.m.
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